Call for papers

The Review of European Administrative Law invites papers for the upcoming 2024 Young
Researcher's Forum to be held in Budapest, Hungary on 5-6 September 2024 at Pazmany
Péter Catholic University on topics including, but not restricted to:

e the EU and national requirements of, or European and comparative insight into the
digitalisation of administration;

e the application of general administrative law principles (e.g. duty of care, effective
remedies, proportionality etc.) in the context of digitalisation;

e U data protection aspects of e-administration;

e liability for failures in e-administrative services;

e rights of access and the digital divide in e-administration;

e emerging challenges of digitalisation of public administration including the threat of
bias or discrimination.

How to submit

We invite young scholars (i.e., PhD researchers, and scholars until 5 years after having
obtained their PhDs) to submit abstracts of maximum 500 words in a topic related to the
broad theme of the Forum.

Please submit your abstract via email at digitalization@jak.ppke.hu by 15 January 2024.

Selection process

The Scientific Committee, comprised of Petra Lancos, Robert Bottner, Balazs Gerencsér, Lilla
Berkes and Gyorgy Santha, will select abstracts eligible for presentation at the 2024 Young
Researchers’ Forum by 30 January. Authors selected will submit their draft papers by 20
August. Selected papers will be presented at the Young Researchers’ Forum on 5-6
September.

Upon the conclusion of the Forum, selected contributions will be considered for a Special
Issue on Digitalization of Public Administration in Europe for publication in the Review of
European Administrative Law (REALaw) in 2025.

Please send abstracts and queries to: digitalization@jak.ppke.hu ’%
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